WSU Sustainability and the Environment
Minutes

DATE, TIME, & LOCATION:
Friday, February 06th, 2009 2:10-3:10pm, Lighty 405

ATTENDANTS:
Terry Baxter-Potter, Ev Davis, Achille Davisson, Andy Ford, Dwight Hagihara, Rich Heath, Kathy Kok, Chad Kruger, Nicholas Lovrich, Chris Pell, Rachel Saikaly   

1.  Call to Order - Dwight Hagihara Committee Interim Administrator
2.  Approval of January 16, 2009   Minutes

Minutes approved with corrections.
3. Presentation - Chris Pell
· The Cougar Green Fund Initiative
The Cougar Green Fund initiative was developed over the past year and a half.  Over 3,000 signatures have been collected so it can be added to the student ballot this spring. If it passes it will help to support sustainability at WSU. The initiative is for WSU Pullman, but the WSU regional campuses could also use this model. Please see attachments for Chris’s presentation.
Chris asked The Sustainability and the Environment Committee to review grant applications and to help connect with other sustainability efforts and funding. The committee unanimously voted to accept Chris’s proposal. It was suggested that the committee be brought into the process early so the effort of the committee could coordinate efforts to save time and minimize duplication of efforts.
Other ideas regarding the Green Fund were discussed:

· It was suggested the Green Fund be added to the Combined Fund Drive so faculty and staff could contribute.  This suggestion will be investigated and developed. Dwight and Rich will work with Chris.

· Rolling over funds year to year was also discussed and how they would promote sustainability education and research projects.  
· Student groups were encouraged to contact Dr. Lovrich if they are in Olympia on Higher Education Day is this month. He will introduce the Student Groups to Senator Chris Marr. This is an excellent opportunity for students to educate the legislator about their groups and goals. Student input has been minimal so far but the legislature is interested in input from student groups.  Achille will talk to the Young Democrats to see if they can attend.

Senator Marr is from Spokane, he served on the WSU Board of Regents, and he sits on the Senate Water, Energy and Environment Committee. He is also the vice-chair of the Senate Transportation Committee, a committee that has important connections to sustainability and the environment.  Senator Marr will not be able to attend a WSU Sustainability and Environment Committee meeting until the legislative session is over in late April.  Dr. Lovrich would like to send an invitation asking him to speak to the committee some time after the close of the legislative session.  He would ask him to speak on the topic of “Accomplishments and Remaining Challenges” with the members of the committee. 
· The State Commuter Trip Reduction Program may be a project for the Green Fund. Vancouver and Spokane campuses currently participate in the program.
4. Website Update - Kathy Kok   www.sustainability.wsu.edu 
Kathy showed Sustainability Website updates and requested new ideas, links and visuals. Kathy has met with Dwight to help organize and improve the website.  When submitting website information, e-mail both Kathy and Dwight.  The committee suggested that Kathy link to the CEREO Website for more detailed information and this would prevent duplication of efforts.  CEREO’s website features environmental research, education and outreach at WSU. Student’s environmental activities are also included on the CEREO website.
Kathy appreciated the input and will re-organize the website. There is still a need for information, ideas, and visuals. Terry Baxter-Potter has sent in valuable information and Chris Pell will provide some new links.
Several ideas were discussed by the committee and they will be sent to Kathy and Dwight.
5. President’s Climate Commitment Update
· Greenhouse Gas Inventory Update - Chad Kruger
Chad informed the committee that Dwight and Marty provided simplified reporting packages for and the regional campuses.  Chad will help the regional campuses to gather and submit the data.
· Climate Action Plan – Dwight Hagihara
A Climate Action Plan must be developed by September 2009.  Dwight will prepare information for the committee so the committee can work together to develop the climate action plan
6. Open Discussion
· Cultural and behavior change to save energy was discussed. How do you implement changes in behavior or culture to promote saving energy by turning off lights, computers, TVs, etc?  There are engineering controls such as motion sensors, but they cost money and wouldn’t it be just as easy as to turn off a light or computer when it is not in use?
· There is interest in developing a Local Government Sustainability Workshops in both Island Co. and the City of Chewelah. CEREO (Center for Environmental Research, Education and Outreach), WSU Extension, and the Division of Governmental Studies and Services (with Bill Budd in a lead role) will be developing workshops  that will focus on principles of sustainability and developing indicators for monitoring progress. The workshops will be held this summer, and templates will be developed for other local communities to use after this primary workshop events.
· Ecology has developed regulations WAC 173-441 which requires reporting 2009 greenhouse gas emissions in 2010.  WSU has several programs and updates that have reduced greenhouse gas emissions that could be documented. Chad suggested that WSU request fiscal support to meet these new requirements. 
· There is new proposed legislation to further reduce Greenhouse Gasses.
This would require vehicle fuel mileage to be 36 miles per gallon, energy conservation for buildings, and other items.  Whether WSU will receive credits for their past achievements has yet to be determined.



